MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE OFFICE

September 11, 2017
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village office on Monday, September 11, 2017.
Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:30 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present:  Gerritts, Thompson, Stendahl, Windjue, Booth and Nelson.
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied With:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Gerritts to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on August 14, 2017, as printed.  Motion carried.

Appearances by Citizens and Others:  
A.  None.
Reports from officers:
A. Police Chief:  Nothing to report.
B. Zoning Commissioner:  
a. Josh Stendahl – 361 Butternut Drive – Permit to construct a new home.  A motion was made by Gerritts and seconded by Thompson to approve the building permit.  Motion carried. 
b. Jeff Engum – 313 – 4th Ave S – Building permit for construction of a porch to the back of his home.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Booth to approve the building permit.  Motion carried.

c. Judy Haukeness – 110 – 3rd Ave S – Building permit for construction of two fence panels.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Thompson to approve the building permit.  Motion carried.

d. Trempealeau County Highway Department – Birch Street – Building permit for construction of a sand/salt storage building.  A motion was made by Gerritts and seconded by Thompson to approve the building permit.  Motion carried.

e. Bramore Homes – 3rd Ave S – Building permit for construction of 5 twin homes.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Gerritts to approve the building permit.  Motion carried.

C. Clerk:  
a. WMCA Conference Update:  The clerk reported that she received a scholarship through WMCA that covered the cost of the hotel and registration.  There were a lot of new vendors at the event as well as speakers and classes.  
Reports from Committees:

A. Finance:  

a. Upcoming Budget Meeting Dates: Meetings were scheduled for October 23rd and October 30th at 5:30 pm to prepare the 2018 Budget for the Village.
B. Personnel:  
a. Personnel Committee met on August 28th and set up dates to review and schedule Personnel Reviews of employees.  A meeting to go over the self-review forms will be September 18th with employee reviews on September 25th starting at 5:30 pm. They will bring the recommendations to the board for the 2018 Budget.

C. Public Works: 
a. 2017 Street Project:  The Fir Street project received the safe water sample on August 31st and the final lift of blacktop was done on September 8th.  The seeding from the landscaping has done really well.  There will be a final walk through scheduled the week of September 18th with Haas & Son and Ayres Associates.  This would complete the project.
D. Public Safety:  
a. A meeting was held on August 28th regarding numerous ordinances that will be added to the Village of Strum.  
i. Discussion on frequent and on-going thrift sales throughout town has been addressed by numerous residents for some time. Research was done and it was the recommendation of the committee to limit the number of sales a resident can have per calendar year.  
ii. Discussion of properties that have not completed landscaping and/or have construction/landscaping materials unused on property.  
iii. Discussion of the clarification of burning in residential neighborhoods.
E. Public Welfare: Nothing to report.
F. Solid Waste Management:  Nothing to report.
G. Library Board Report: Nothing to report.
H. Joint Sewage Commission:  
a. Sewer Update – Mike Davy has completed the reports and have sent them in.  There were no bids submitted for the riprap phosphorous project.  Brad Olson will make some calls and see if any contractors have any interest in doing the project.
I. Miscellaneous:  
a. Water tower update:  Brad Olson stated that the water tower project will be starting tomorrow, September 12th and will go into October.  
b. There was discussion of the building that the Village owns located at 120 – 5th S. that was the chiropractic office.  The fire department would like to use it for training purposes if the village plans on raising it.  It has been discussed that the building will be demolished and a parking lot would be installed at some point.  It was decided that this winter it will be taken down.
Approval of Vouchers and Journal Entries:  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Stendahl to pay the following bills and approve all journal entries.  Check #’s 38347 thru 38385.   Motion carried.

Adjournment:  A motion was made by Windjue and seconded by Thompson to adjourn at 8:20 p.m.  Motion carried.


_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk

